Bond Principles and Recommendation
Mike McGovern- January 12, 2009

1. Projects once bonded should be completed unless extenuating circumstances dictate.

2. If a change is necessary, any change should adhere as close as possible to the original purposes.

3. It is unwise to change priorities on approved bonds as new council members are elected as project planning takes considerable resources in terms of staff time and design costs. Future councils can change priorities but there should be a strong bias against making such changes.

4. Bond proceeds should not be utilized to balance operating budgets. 

Principles for this Particular Bond

1. We have the worst economy by many standards since the great depression. We therefore have extenuating circumstances. 

2. Bond proceeds should not be used to substitute for an expense already in an operating budget. 
3. Priority should be given to funding needs for existing infrastructure and not for new infrastructure that is desired. 
4. Priority should be given for spending funds in areas that take advantage of lower costs now, and which if not done now, would result in much higher costs in the future. 

My recommendation:

1. Take advantage of bidding opportunities and repair the Spurwink Church with a total project cost of approximately $425,000
2. Continue to give the school board full flexibility for directing the $73,821 in remaining funds in the school allocation 

3. Pay the retainage on the bleacher project.
4. Pay obligations for the greenbelt portion of the bond, ($15,000) but do not commit to any other greenbelt projects with bond proceeds.

5. Spend up to $500,000 for maintaining road and parking lot infrastructure. 

6. The balance of approximately $300,000 is to be frozen and shall be used for capital purposes recommended by the town manager and approved by the town council. (alt energy, whole host of recs from whomever. Channel $ that meets other principals). (maintaining infrastructure).
